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Thank you for your  
prayers and support! 

     As we enter the last month of this crazy year, I look back and see how God has   
been with me through all of the uncertainties. I have meditated on Mark 9:23-24 
many times this year. It says, “If thou canst believe, all things are possible to him that 
believeth. And straightway the father of the child cried out, and said with tears, Lord, I 
believe; help thou mine unbelief.” I believe that the Lord will use me to give hope to 
the hopeless. I pray the Lord will help my unbelief.    
     November was a very profitable month with several great meetings in Florida. I had 
meetings in Pace, Starke, Jacksonville, and Titusville. Unfortunately, my meeting in 
Titusville was canceled due to COVID. I know I have said this 
in every prayer letter, but I am thankful for all the churches 
that have given me the privilege to come and present my 
ministry to them this year. My January 2021 schedule is all 
full except for one Sunday. The Lord has shown me repeated-
ly that He will make a way for me to return to the Philippines. 
Right after I had printed my last prayer letter, Faith Baptist 
Church in Pikeville, Tennessee called and informed me that they are partnering with 
me financially. My support is now at 34%. I believe that the Lord is going to provide 
the support I need in His perfect timing, but I pray the Lord will help my unbelief.                              
     While in Jacksonville, Florida I had a couple of free days between meetings. I asked 
one of my fellow missionary friends if there were any Filipino 
restaurants in the area. He told me of several, but the one that 
shocked me the most was Jollibee. I was shocked because Jol-
libee is a Filipino chain restaurant. I ate there several times while 
in the Philippines. I looked it up to see how close it was. It was 
only two miles away from where I was staying. As soon as I saw 
the Jolibee sign, I cried; it truly was a big hug from the Lord. I 
have been missing the Philippines more and more, and He knew I needed a little piece 
of it, to help my unbelief. 
     The Philippines endured another typhoon early November. It created a lot of dam-
age on the east coast of the Island of Luzon. Heavenly Bible Baptist Church has several 
sister ministries; two of them are in Nacar, Quezon. I had the privi-
lege to go and see these ministries on my survey trip. The couple 
that hosted us over night posted several pictures of their property 
with major flooding. All I could think of was the indigenous people 
we met. They have several camps all over. One of the camps we 
visited was on a riverbed. My friend Ruby, who lives there in 
Nacar, told me that they evacuated up into the mountains before 
the storm hit. I was so glad to hear everyone was safe. Please pray for all the people 
that were affected by the typhoon as they continue to cleanup and rebuild. Lord help 
their unbelief.      
     I know I sound like a broken record in all my prayer letters, but I am so thankful for 
all my supporters. I could not do what the Lord has called me to do without your pray-
ers and financial support. Even though this year has been full of uncertainties, God has 
allowed me to travel full-time through your faithful giving and prayers. My goal is to 
return to the Philippines Spring of 2021. I believe the Lord can make this goal a reality 
through the right churches and individuals. I pray the Lord will help my unbelief.  

    
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!!! 

I Believe, But Lord Help My Unbelief 


